

September 14, 2019

Governor Gavin Newsom 1303 10<sup>th</sup> Street, Suite 1173 Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Assembly Bill 166 (Gabriel) - Support

Dear Governor Newsom,

On behalf of Youth ALIVE!, Oakland's anchor organization for violence prevention, intervention and healing, we want to reiterate our support of Assembly Bill 166 (Gabriel) which would establish a violence prevention services pilot program within Medi-Cal to cover the provision of targeted violence prevention services to gunshot patients and other violently injured victims enrolled in Medi-Cal, if these patients are identified by their health care providers as high risk for violent re-injury. This bill would create a 5-year pilot to support delivery of these violence prevention services in at least nine hospital-based or hospital-linked violence intervention program sites across the state, and it would direct the Department of Health Care Services to report to the Legislature regarding this pilot program's implementation and impact.

Youth ALIVE!'s Caught in the Crossfire program, founded by Sherman Spears, was the very first hospital-based violence intervention program (HVIP). This program is now a federally recognized best practice, and a proven model that has been replicated in dozens of cities across California and other parts of the United States, as well as abroad.

Nationally, some studies have shown that, without intervention, as many as 44% of violently injured patients will return to medical care for a subsequent injury. It is irresponsible, immoral, and expensive to discharge violently injured patients without providing them with the appropriate aftercare to heal and remain injury-free – which is what HVIPs provide. While modern medicine has saved countless lives from violent injuries, most healthcare systems routinely fail to address violently injured patients' risk of re-injury after these patients exit the hospital. This creates a revolving door of violent injury and trauma centers too often see the same victims repeatedly. HVIPs use innovative and effective patient-focused strategies to break that cycle and reduce rates for violent injury recidivism. Evaluations have repeatedly demonstrated that integrating HVIP services into hospital trauma centers corresponds with large reductions in rates of injury recidivism and long-term increases in patients' wellbeing.

Unfortunately, funding for HVIPs has not always kept up with the need. HVIPs in California now require a steadier and more viable source to continue growing their operations and programs.

The Senate Appropriations cost analysis for this bill provided an estimated total cost of \$3.35 million for the five years of operation, averaging out to \$670,000 a year. Medi-Cal pays about \$19,523 total per firearm assault hospitalization, so this bill would result in direct cost savings to Medi-Cal if it prevents just 35 shootings a year. 35 individuals is a small fraction of the 5,600 people shot by someone else each year in this state.

YOUTH ALIVE! 3300 Elm Street Oakland, CA 94609 Tel: (510) 594-2588 Fax: (510) 594-0667 mail@youthalive.org

## HONORARY ADVISORY COUNCIL

HON. DIANNE FEINSTEIN United States Senator

EDWARD JAMES OLMOS

HON. BARBARA LEE United States Representative

## BOARD OF DIRECTORS

ALISA DEWYS Consultant Resources Global Professionals San Francisco, CA

VAL HEAD Support Services Administrator Hospital Administration Zuckerberg San Francisco General Hospital San Francisco, CA

> ANGELA JENKINS Public Affairs Director East Bay Area Kaiser Permanente Oakland, CA

CAITLIN LANG Principal & Owner Liquid Form Design Oakland, CA

MICHAEL NIETO Assistant District Attorney Alameda County District Attorney's Office Oakland, CA

> KRISTA REINHARD Marketing Consultant Oakland, CA

SIARA SPRIGGS Claims Authorizer Social Security Administration Richmond, CA

> LA'BAN WADE II Housing Coordinator UC Berkeley Berkeley, CA

STAN WEISNER, PH.D. Director Behavioral & Biological Sciences UC Berkeley Extension Berkeley, CA

## EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

ANNE C. MARKS Executive Director Youth ALIVE! Oakland, CA





Providing Medi-Cal coverage for violence prevention services for gunshot victims will help expand utilization of Hospital-based Violence Intervention Programs in California and would likely even result in cost savings to the state Medicaid program and to our justice system. With AB 166, HVIPs can continue their preventative work and harness state and federal funding to reduce the cycle of violence that plagues many of our cities and destroys many of our communities. This bill passed with bipartisan support and is supported by a broad coalition of medical groups and gun violence prevention groups.

For these reasons, Youth ALIVE! respectfully requests your signature on AB 166.

Sincerely,

Anne Marks

**Executive Director**